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SHE ARGYHEHIS AGAJH§I HVCLEAR 
REVIVAL SENT TO GOVT. REVIEW 
Stop Hinkley Expansion has made 
its submission to the government's 
review of nuclear power in advance 
of the 30th September deadline. 
The submission puts the case 
against new power stations as well 
as against any special treatment 
being given to the nuclear 
industry. 

The document is in two parts . The 
first, written by Jane Roberts, 
lecturer in Environmental Policy 
at Cheltenham and Gloucester 
College of Higher Education , is a 
critical analysis of Nuclear 
Electric's case. It looks at the 
need for new generating capacity, 
the economic and diversity 
arguments presented by NE, and 
their environmental case, 
especially on global warming . It 
concludes that government support 
for new nuclear construction would 
not only be against its own 
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clearly recorded policy but would 
have no environmental advantages. 

The second part, written by SHE 
Press Officer Crispin Aubrey, 
presents the view "from the grass 
roots" . It summarises the findings 
of recent opinion polls, showing a 
continuing majority against 
nuclear power, and goes through 
the main concerns reflected in 
those polls, especially about 
health and safety. It points out 
that every nuclear proposal has 
been closely fought in the past, 
and is certain to be in the 
future . 

Copies of the submission ar~ 
available free o(_charse by 
l'tl:it i ng to the ...§tt§ __ !HlQress • 

Below: Chart taken from SHE's 
submission to the Nuclear Review 
showing how public opposition to 
nuclear power increased 
between 1979 and 1991 . 
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HINKLEY POINT NEWS 

SULPHUR DISCHARGE OBJECTIONS 

Somerset County Council has 
submitted a strong objection to 
the proposal by Nuclear Electric 
to double its discharges of 
radioactive sulphur into the 
Bristol Channel. 

The extra sulphur 35 is being 
produced because the output of 
Hinkley B power station has 
recently been increased. Since the 
sulphur has a relatively short 
half-life of 89 days, it is 
currently stored in special tanks 
inside the station until its 
radioactivity has decayed to a 
lower level, before being disch
arged into the sea. Nuclear 
Electric says it will cost them £1 
million to build an extra tank to 
deal with the increased sulphur, 
expenditure which is not 
justified. 

The Council argues that the £1 
million has to be set alongside 
the increased income which the 
company will receive from its 
enhanced output. This could amount 
to over £1100 million through the 
remaining 20 years expected life 
of the station. 

Stop Hinkley Expansion has also 
sent an objection to Her Majesty's 
Inspectorate of Pollution, which 
has the power to decide the issue. 
our objection says that discharges 
should be reduced, not increased, 
and that they are a hazard to 
human health. It is not known when 
a decision will be announced. 

CONTAMINATED BALLAST TO BE REMOVED 
FROM BRIDGWATER RAIL SIDINGS 

Two large skip loads of 
radioactively contaminated 
material are to be removed from 
rail sidings at Bridgwater station 
where "flasks" of spent nuclear 
fuel are loaded on to goods 
trains. 

The contamination has apparently 
been building up steadily through 
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the years as a result of being 
washed from the surface of the 
flasks on to the ground. The 
wagons are often left in the 
sidings for many hours waiting to 
be taken by rail for reprocessing 
at Seliafield. 

British Rail recently asked 
Nuclear Electric to make a check 
on all the railway stations where 
it transfers nuclear fuel from 
road transporters to trains. The 
ground underneath the Eastover 
sidings in Bridgwater was found to 
register above background levels 
of radiation. 

About 10 cubic metres of ballast 
from the tracks, as well as some 
sleepers, are to be removed by 
Nuclear Electric and taken to 
Hinkley Point. 

Regular independent radiation 
monitoring is carried out by 
Somerset County Council's 
scientific department at Eastover. 
About six years ago, Council 
intervention resulted in a 
previous load of contaminated 
ballast being taken away. 

COMBWICH ROAD LATEST 

Nuclear Electric is reportedly 
planning to upgrade the road it is 
building round the village of 
Combwich as a possible delivery 
route for large parts to be used 
in the construction of Hinkley c. 
Having encountered problems with 
waterlogged ground in a low-lying 
area near the river estuary, the 
company's builders are now 
reverting to a proper tarmac 
surface, as opposed to a rough 
track. More public money will 
therefore be spent on a road for 
which there is no immediate use, 
and whose justification - Hinkley 
c - still hangs very much in the 
balance. 

Anger 
over 
'early' 
:N-plant 
works 
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INTERNATIONAL NEWS 

GERHANY: PLUTONIUM SMUGGLERS 
SEIZED AT AIRpoRT 

"German security sources confirmed 
that the largest ever illegal 
cache of plutonium 239 - described 
as the world's most dangerous 
radioactive material - was seized 
by police at Munich airport last 
week en route from Russia. 

"The purity and the amount of the 
material confiscated show that the 
situation in the nuclear sector of 
the former Soviet Union is 
practically out of control, a 
German security official said. 

"Estimates of the amount of 
plutonium varied from 100 to 500 
grams, but the security sources 
said 100 grams was sufficient, in 
expert hands, for the manufacture 
of a nuclear bomb. 

"It was the third such intercep
tion this year and seemed to 
confirm Bonn's fears that a black 
market for nuclear material has 
taken root in Germany." 
(Guardian 15 August 1994) 

UNITED STATES; BRITISH "CIVIL" 
PLUTONIUM USEQ IN BQHB TEST 

The Ministry of Defence has 
finally admitted that plutonium 
from Britain's civil (non
military) nuclear programme has 
been used in a us weapons test. 
The material, exported under a 
secret agreement between the two 
countries, was used in an 
underground nuclear bomb test in 
the Nevada desert in 1962. 

It was claimed for many years by 
the British nuclear industry that 
there had never been any 
connection between the by-products 
of nuclear power and the 
manufacture of nuclear bombs. This 
new information only emerged 
because of a decision to 
declassify it by the US Energy 
Department. 
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JAPAN: COMPENSATION FOR NUCLEAR 
WQRKER'S LEUKAEMIA 

The Japanese Ministry of Labour 
has agreed to pay compensation for 
the death of a 29-year-old nuclear 
worker. The man died in October 
1991 from "chronic bone marrow 
leukaemia" after working for nine 
years at the Hamaoka nuclear power 
station south of Tokyo. 

This is the third time that the 
Japanese authorities have accepted 
that the death of a nuclear power 
worker has resulted from occupat
ional exposure to radiation. 

BNFL TO IMPORT US WASTE 

British Nuclear Fuels has agreed a 
deal to import more than 183,000 
gallons of nitric acid contamin
ated with uranium from a United 
States atomic weapons plant. 

The material comes from the 
Hanford military reprocessing site 
in Washington State. BNFL denies 
that it is nuclear waste, says it 
is not very radioactive and 
describes it as "surplus process 
material". 

*Source for above two items: World 
Information Service on Energy 
fortnightly news bulletins. Subsc
ription details from WISE
International. PO Box 18185, 1001 
ZB Amsterdam, Netherlands. 

NUCLEAR NEWS 

COLOUR HE GREEN ••• 

Nobody can have missed the recent 
flurry of full colour full-page 
adverts placed by Nuclear Electric 
in the national press. Against a 
background of blue skies and green 
fields, and claims of environ
mental purity, they provocatively 
ask such questions as "Are we 
friends of the earth?" or "Is 
nuclear power good for the 
environment?" 

The thinking behind this, 
apparently, is that the company 
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has commissioned public relations 
consultants to devise a "greener " 
image for the company in the run
up to possible privatisation. 

One of the main recommendations by 
the firm, however , was that 
Nuclear Electric should change its 
name. So many bad associations 
flow from anything nuclear, they 
said, that it would be better to 
try something like "Envirogen" or 
"Safeco" . 

CHERNOBYL BENEFIT BASH 

A dance in aid of "the children of 
Chernobyl" is being held in 
Langport on Sat. 15th October . It 
lasts from 8-12 midnight in the 
Langport Arms pub. Music from a 
local band will be followed by 
Sneaky Pete and the Vipers. 
Tickets are £3 in advance from 
Rose Sabran (0458 252563) 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
A number of SHE members and other s 
have got in touch to say they will 
be submitting letters to the 
government's nuclear review team . 
Thank you for your efforts . Among 
them will be the Parish Council 
for East Huntspill, which is less 
than ten miles from Hinkley Point. 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

SHE, Hockpitt Farm, Nether Stowe~, 
Bridgwater, Somerset TA5 lEX. 
0278 ' ·3-.292·1 (Crisp in Aubre~) 
Membership 0460 240241 (Val Dave~) 

THE DECOMMISSIONING DILEMMA 

What to do with nuclear power 
stations after they're closed down 
isn't just a problem for the 
nuclear industry. The anti-nuclear 
movement has to take a position on 
how it thinks this legacy of 
radioactive waste should be dealt 
with. 

In an attempt to decide a policy 
on decommissioning, two meetings 
have been held at which most of 
the major groups were represented. 
The results of those deliberations 
are contained in the enclosed 
Strategy document. 

Stop Hinkley Expansion has not yet 
come to a formal view on these 
proposals, although a represent
ative did attend one of the 
meetings. What do you think about 
the policy outlined there? Do you 
accept that waste from decommiss
ioning and other activities should 
be stored on site at Hinkley Point 
until an environmentally 
acceptable storage place has been 
created elsewhere? Please fill in 
the slip below so that the SHE 
committee can gauge the feelings 
of the membership. 

~~~t~-~n Oecommissioning/Waste Strategy (enclosed with newsletter) 

I agree/disagree that SHE should support the "Strategy for Decommiss
ioning and Nuclear Waste Management" drawn up at recent meetings of 
anti-nuclear groups . (Please delete) 

My comments on the Strategy are (use separate paper if necessary) : 

-~~~1 
Please return to SHE, Hockpitt Farm, Nether stowey, a,r· dgwa~c~, akoo~!:_j 
Somerset TA5 1 EX. 1 D•gitlnd 2019 

~ · w----.-..-
....... ~ ---· 
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